Recognizing substitute teachers in Hays CISD (TX).


[image: ::::private:var:folders:73:73SmtzF3Hk0XA9PCz+TxBU+++TM:-Tmp-:com.apple.mail.drag:Sub of Yr  2010-11 002.jpg]

L/R - Kay Bearden, Secretary; Brenda Agnew, Principal; Carmen Abraham, Wallace Middle School Substitute Teacher of the Year; Kevin Malandruccolo, Assistant Principal 



Hays CISD (TX) Recognizes its substitute teachers in an exemplary way. Tricia Griffith, substitute teacher specialist from Hays ISD tells how she does it. 

“We have 22 campuses, about 2000 teachers & paras that require substitute teachers and 15,300 students.

When I originally thought up the shirt idea, I asked each campus to cover the cost of their one shirt... to make it easier. Generally, the PTO was happy to throw 22 bucks in for this cause.... or the campus would take it out of their general fund.  After a few years my HR director wanted us to have full credit for the shirts, so they now cover the cost of one shirt per campus. Sometimes the high schools choose two subs of the year (as Lehman did this year, see picture) and the school is covering the cost of the second shirt. 

Every year in April I send a request to the campuses to start their Sub of the Year search. I don't tell them how to pick.... they use many different methods. Some schools choose based on the sub that has worked on their campus most often, some put it to
a teacher vote, some just decide amongst the administrators. Once they have their choice, the secretary also provides me with the "blurb" about why that sub was chosen. I compile it all for SubWeek. We put it on Twitter, Facebook, the newspaper, and the web. Each campus also decides what other nice things they want to do for their subs and honor them all week. (I have attached a picture that one campus shared with me where they gave their sub of the year.... Carmen Abraham.... a nice plant and balloon.) I put an announcement on SmartFind express on the employee side reminding teachers to thank a sub. I put an appreciation announcement on the sub side of SmartFind (and this year I put the link to the contest there, also.)

In August, we will have a luncheon honoring all the subs (highlighting the subs of the year.) It is sort of our way of kicking off the new school year. We invite administrators, secretaries and board members to join us for lunch. The substitute teachers here really do feel like a part of our team, because they are. We let the administrators speak to the group, letting the subs know about any changes on their campuses and we host a question and answer session where the substitute teachers can voice their questions or concerns. Sometimes we also have door prizes.”

Thanks,
Tricia Griffith
Hays CISD
Substitute Specialist

Links to Hays CISD substitute teacher recognitions:

http://www.hayscisd.net/files/filesystem/2010-2011SubsoftheYear.pdf

http://twitter.com/HaysSubInfo

www.facebook.com/hayssubinfo
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